

Meeting - 28/02/2023

Present: Mick Derrington, Kristy Board, Gavin Board, Rachel Withers, Derek James, Carolyn McLaren, Elizabeth Champion, Anne Freeman, Gayle Ellis, Skylea McLean, Jonah Williams, Clarry Martin, Danny Verrell , Derek Butler, Henry Norcock, Bruce Cameron, Amanda Davie , Amelie Nancarrow, Andrew Doecke

Meeting open: 7:54

Apologies(Same as AGM)

- Rachel Doecke
- Pete and Sarah Anderson
- Sharon Clothier
- Ange McLean

Minutes from last meeting

Moved- Derek J second- Mick D carried- yes

Business arising from minutes:

Reports:

- President: - nil
- Treasurer: financial report + budget
- Registrar: - nil
- Junior coordinator & committee : skills clinics, Amy Hunt will run on Wednesday nights, kids aged 8-17, groups will be further broken up into smaller ones. Planned to start on the 22nd March. Information has been relayed to the registered people. Under 13s zone trials at Berri have been pushed forward to 19th March @ Berri hockey grounds. The Lower South East will host a separate junior competition, and this will be used to pre identify Under 15's and 17s for zone selection. This will be on the June long weekend in Mount Gambier. How junior teams are looking + age groups. Possibility of adding an under 18\20's team either 9-a-side or full-sides. Under 16's + under 13's are fine for numbers, as approximated by last year's numbers. General discussion regarding age groups. Under 19's with a minimum age of 13 with coach discretion, Clubs to discuss and investigate numbers further, for some games played throughout the season on certain weekend with 12 minute quarters. **Gayle moves 12 minute quarters for all junior grades (second Derek B), Carried.** A committee to be organized for the SARJC, reps to be organised by each club.
- Publicity: - nil
- Umpiring: Tori has ideas
- Grounds: old gates at front of hockey are gone, to be given away on buy swap and sell. Thanks to Bruce for his time, all new posts to be supplied, supplied by round wood and nutrien. Write a letter to the council to repair infrastructure (road). Organise a "blower" night for the turf.
- Canteen/bar: -

- Sponsorship/fundraising: create subcommittee, to help raise money for the association, in order to collate ideas.
- **Club reports:**
- Reds: Had AGM early, to begin training the first Tuesday of March.
- Greens: had meetings, set coaches and teams, training to begin on the 23rd of March. Will nominate 3 under 9's teams, and will source under 9's goals.
- Darts: No AGM, good numbers
- KL: meeting held, to discuss numbers, nominating all age groups. Score board will be ready.
- Tatiara: we will have a junior, men's and women's team, with juniors starting at 5:30pm on a Friday night.

General business:

- 2023 draw- grass games? : discussion of clashes of finals. Round 1 to commence on the April 15th. **Clarry: motion: The draw is fixed around Clarry's proposed schedule. Second: Gavin- carried.** Registrar to create the fixture. Discussion around grass games. Long days, struggling to fill canteen, **Gavin motion: this season canteen duties will be half days(on roster), in order to shorten length of the days duties second- Kristy Boord, carried.** Offer an opportunity for clubs to do fundraising for their clubs, food to be organized by each club.
- Business plan update
- Committee emails - to be given to Carolyn
- Budget/finance plan to be updated as well as **star plan?**

Meeting closed: 9:43pm

General meeting 28/03/2023